
 
 

Park Board Meeting Minutes 

August 5, 2024 

 
The August 5, 2024 Cascade Park Board meeting was called to order by Chairman Rausch at 5:00 p.m. at the 

Cascade City Hall.     

 

Board members present:  Rausch, Orr, Manternach, Simon and McLees 

 

Others present: Cascade Pickleball Group 

 

Motion McLees, second Manternach to approve the agenda – all ayes, motion carried. 

 

Motion Simon, second Manternach to approve the July 1, 2024 Board minutes – all ayes, motion carried.  

 

The Board went over the financial reports for July 2024.  

Motion Simon, second McLees to approve the financials - all ayes, motion carried.   

 

Terry Frasher presented a request to accept an additional 100 feet of donated land from Mike Beck in Oak Hill 

Park due to not wanting to remove the tree line that is currently there & to ensure enough room for courts. The 

board thanked Mike for his generosity. Motion Manternach, second Orr to recommend this donation of land to 

the city council at their next meeting – all ayes, motion carried.   

 

The board looked over the FY 2025 budget 

 

The board discussed the security camera proposal.  Mike Delaney is still gathering bids and due to this the 

board decided to table their recommendation until the next meeting when further information is presented.   

 

What people can/can’t do when wanting to donate services to the park board was discussed and tabled until the 

next meeting when this can be discussed with the City Administrator.  

 

Dog Poop Bag Dispensers were discussed and tabled until the next meeting when this can be discussed with the 

City Administrator.  

 

The Board discussed the importance of water fountains at the city parks.  Motion Manternach, second Simon to 

ensure all of the current fountains are fixed & to check all others currently working this year to see if they need 

any maintenance.  The work should be completed next spring to have them up and running for next summer – 

all ayes, motion carried.   

 

Motion Orr, second McLees to adjourn the meeting at 5:35 p.m. – all ayes, motion carried. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted by  

 

 

Shontele Orr – Park Board Member 


